
DTE receives award from Saginaw Future

In March, members of DTE’s renewable 
energy business unit were honored to 
receive the Economic Excellence Award at 
the Saginaw Future 30th Annual Awards 
Luncheon. DTE was given this award for the 
positive impact the Meridian Wind project 
has had on the local economy. 

Saginaw Future is a nonprofit economic 
development organization that encourages 
investments in Saginaw, Michigan. Since 
1992, the organization has generated 
investment of more than $7 billion in 
Saginaw County.

“Saginaw Future is an impressive 
organization, and we’re proud to be able to 
work with them in such an impactful way,” 
said Matt Wagner, manager, Renewable 
Energy Development. “Their team has 
played a major role in the development of 
Meridian Wind, working collaboratively to 
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Jonesfield Township Celebrates DTE Appreciation Day

On Saturday, Oct. 24, the 
Jonesfield Township community 
gathered for a day of Halloween 
and Homecoming festivities and 
recognition of DTE Energy. The 
morning began with a parade where 
Matt Wagner, Manager of Renewable 
Energy Development, served 
as Grand Marshal. Community 
members enjoyed several DTE 
sponsored events, such as Trunk or 
Treat, pumpkin carving, a costume 
closet, and the homecoming 
tailgate, all leading up to Merrill 
High School’s homecoming football 
game that afternoon.

Since 2018, we have played an 
instrumental role in supporting 
several local events such as Farm 

Fest, Senior Thanksgiving Dinner 
and Christmas in the Village. 
Our extensive civic efforts in this 
community, led by Site Manager 
Jason Hannath, parallels our 
partnership with local landowners 
through the pending development 
of Meridian Wind Park which is 
scheduled to come online by the 
end of 2021.     

“Everywhere [DTE] goes, they 
end up being such a great corporate 
neighbor and a great friend of the 
people of the community,” said 
Senator Ken Horn.

DTE’s support for the Merrill 
community has also included 
donating laptops to local students 
who have transitioned to virtual and 
online learning settings due to the 
COVID-19 outbreak.   

“DTE has not just invested in the 
business side of the community, but 
in the civics side as well,” said Diane 
Middleton, Midland Business Alliance 
Vice President. “DTE is the kind of 
business that any community would 
welcome and would prosper from as 
a result.”

2020 has presented a series of 
challenges to the Merrill community 
and other regions throughout 
the state. By complementing our 
business activities with meaningful 
community investments, DTE 
remains committed to ensuring we 
do our part to assist the customers 
and communities we serve.  

“Adjusting to the coronavirus has 
required significant changes to our 
normal routines and the ways we 
work, learn, worship, and visit with 
friends and family,” said Wagner. 
“But I know this community has 
come together to face these 
challenges and we are glad that 
we’ve been here to lend our support 
as well.”

A Letter from Jason Hannath, Meridian Wind Park Site Manager
We’d like to take this time to thank the Village of Merrill and the Community for all your efforts to make Hallow-
een in the Village and DTE Appreciation Day a memorable day for all. It is our hope that you were able to enjoy 
at least one of the many activities throughout the day. Between the Community Parade, Pumpkin Carving Con-
test, Cornhole Tournament, DTE Costume Closet, Trunk or Treat and Homecoming Tailgate, it was a busy day 
for Merrill! A special thanks to Woody’s Place for providing the delicious food for the players and spectators to 
redeem their food vouchers at the Homecoming Game! The donations for these vouchers supported your very 
own Merrill Music Boosters. Thank you for choosing to include DTE as your parade Grand Marshal and giving us 
the opportunity to be a part of your fall celebration. We couldn’t be prouder to call Merrill our home.

                                                                                                                                    Jason A. Hannath

ensure all were aligned regarding the potential 
a project like this brings to a community.” 

Communities who host wind parks see 
significant, substantial benefits in the form 
of local tax revenue. Over the life of the 
project, Meridian Wind will bring millions of 
dollars of tax revenue to both Saginaw and 
Midland counties, which can provide funding 
for vital community services. Wind projects 
also support hundreds of local jobs during 
construction. Meridian has had more than 200 
local contractors on site every day.

Additionally, DTE’s renewable energy 
employees are active volunteers and support 
numerous organizations in the communities 
that host our wind energy projects. Since 
DTE began working in the Meridian project 
footprint, we have supported more than 60 
local organizations, including Future Farmers 
of America, CAN Council, FIRST Robotics, Girl 
Scouts and many more.  

“We appreciate how local leaders, farmers, 
and residents of Jonesfield Township and 
surrounding communities have opened their 
farms and neighborhoods to us,” said Matt. 
“We’re thrilled to be part of the Saginaw 
County community and look forward to a 
future of strengthening the local economy 
together.”

Be sure to save the dates of August 5 – 7 
for the 2022 Merrill Farm Fest! Events will 
include Merrill Lion’s Club Pancake Breakfast 
and Eyesight Screening, DTE Kids Zone, 
parade, car show, slow pitch softball, 3 on 3 
basketball, cornhole tournament, bike show, 
Saginaw Valley 2 Cylinder Club Tractor Pull, 
beverage tent, village garage sales and more!
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From Jason Hannath
At last, spring is arriving in Michigan! That 
means it’s time for Merrill High School 
seniors to get their Community Scholarship 
Fund applications submitted before May 1. 
The scholarship is a fantastic opportunity 
for students that we here at the DTE 
Merrill office are honored to play a part in. 
Many thanks to all the local businesses 

and the community at large who have 
supported this fund over the years.

This time of year also brings many amazing 
community events. DTE is proud to 
support the organizations that have made 
a commitment to serving our local region, 
and we encourage everyone to check out 
the wonderful events they’ve put together 
this year.

May 5 - 7 Merrill Lions Club White Cane Weekend

May 5 Kentucky Derby Party for Hospital 
Hospitality House of Saginaw

May 14 Grit your Grief Walk for the Children’s 
Grief Center of the Great Lakes Bay Region

May 19 Advocates for Change Luncheon for 
Underground Railroad

May 26 Boy Scouts of America Leadership 
Breakfast
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Congratulations to Hemlock’s Gray Matter 
Robotics Team on their Midland District 
Championship win via undefeated play 
throughout the competition. Gray Matter 
also received the Chairman’s Award! Cheers 
to all the students and staff that have 
worked so hard this year - your recognition 
is well deserved!

Barton Malow Construction Corner

With the project near completion, 
there will be small amounts of traffic 
driving to the turbines for in-tower work 
throughout the spring. We advise for 
the safety of the public to watch work 
activities from a distance as DTE begins 
to commission the wind turbines.

Restoration and decompaction crews will 
start back up in mid-April once weather 
and frost laws are lifted. The final stone 

cap will be placed on the access roads 
following restoration crews. Drain 
tile reroutes around the turbines will 
continue as frost levels subside enough 
to locate tile. Transmission line access 
road removal will also start back up 
again in Saginaw County.

Matt Wagner talks wind energy with Barton Malow

Last month, Matt Wagner, manager of 
Renewable Energy Development, met with 
the Barton Malow team to talk all things wind 
energy.  

In this podcast episode of Said Differently – 
titled “Winds of Change” – you’ll learn how 
Barton Malow works with companies like 

DTE to build large-scale renewable energy 
projects; what goes into developing a project 
like Meridian Wind; and the positive impact 
renewable energy projects have on the 
surrounding communities. 

You can listen to the podcast at bartonmalow.
com/podcast.

Breckenridge FFA competitors 
win big

Breckenridge Future Farmers of America 
(FFA) had outstanding accomplishments at 
the Michigan FFA State Convention! Local 
competitors included Miranda Bloomquist 
in Creed Speaking and Shayla Jolliff in Job 
Interview. 

Miranda Bloomquist placed 4th in the state 
for her Creed delivery and earned Gold; 
Shayla Joliff placed 5th in the Job Interview 
Contest and earned Gold. Three seniors also 
received their State FFA Degrees - Dillon 
Goward, Cramer Laurenz, and Kara Whiting. 

Way to go, Huskies! Keep up the hard work!

The Merrill High School Band had quite 
the performance at the MSBOA Festival! 
Congratulations on your well-deserved 
Division 2 “Excellent” rating!


